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SSMU GENERAL ASSEMBLY MINUTES
(CONSULTATIVE FORUM FALL 2022)

September 29, 2022

1. Call to Order: 18:07

The Speaker calls the meeting to order at 18:07. He reminds everyone that the meeting is live
streamed and a record�eco
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many student groups from around the province to discuss priorities and build advocacy. Val Masny is
in the midst of organising a Fall Activist Boot Camp (November 4-6) with various student associations.
They talk to the federal government, and SSMU is part of UCRU (Undergraduates of Canadian
Research-Intensive Universities), and they advocate to the federal government, and will lobby later
this year. They also take care of union affairs, on and off campus. They have been supporting PGSS in
their hope to advocate for students regarding Bill 96, and other campaigns. They have met with other
unions, for example the Climate Strike, and the closure of the music conservatory. Another component
is Community Relations, and Val Masny works in Milton Parc, and they are currently reviewing the care
agreement. A lot of their work revolves around hospitals around the area, notably the Royal Victoria
Hospital, which is currently being considered by McGill for their New Vic project, and there are
Indigenous demands that there be no excavations, because of possible unmarked graves. They also
prevent privatisation of hospitals. The Community Affairs Commissioner also has a large role in
Community Engagement, and SSMU is currently working on affordable housing for students, which
will be available in 2026. They held a workshop on housing rights recently, and they support students
who suffer from exploitative landlord situations. They also try to engage McGill students with their
community, and have worked on Community Engagement with McGill. Political � u s u  �, no weve . T
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Subcommittee with the Deputy Provost, and she has been working to integrate Student Support’s
platform. Hassanatou Koulibaly stands for questions, and states that she also holds office hours.

The Speaker entertains a question period.

Question:
Member Leon asks if there have been any developments to streamline the reimbursement
process for volunteers. For example, if Walk Safe had to pay one of their volunteers for
something, they would have to ask for a receipt, but sometimes they need to ask for a bank
statement as well, which can be invasive.

Answer:
VP Student Life Koulibaly answers that this question should be directed to VP Finance, but she
did look into it, and she is working on it.

VP Finance Pizarro states that there is a lot of work being done for the timing of
reimbursements. For privacy, people can edit the bank statements to show only the payments
concerned. He states that Leon can book an office hour to speak about this.

Question:
Member Leon states that bank statements should be discussed, because in previous years it
was not required at all. He asks why it was implemented.

Answer:
VP Finance Pizarro answers that he did not know that it was not needed before, but the way
accounting explained it to him was for audits that happen every summer, to cross-reference
the reimbursements.
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